
 

 

Ref. No._____ of 11.05.2022.                                                                 

Attn Directors of Companies 

 

Dear Customers! 

 

Herewith we would like to confirm that LLC “Brooklyn-Kyiv Port” (hereinafter referred to as 

the Terminal) at the given moment, notwithstanding all restrictions imposed under present circumstances 

continues to work and respect its commitments to all contracted clients including those involving house-

keeping and outside expenditures of the company. Due to martial law and navigation blockade in Black 

Sea water area, the Terminal has accumulated a vast number of containers with a bulk quantity of 

strategic cargoes. With knowledge of importance and relevance of such cargoes for Ukraine citizens and 

to accede to the needs of Ukrainian Armed Forces as well as to realize international contracts of 

Ukrainian business, taking into consideration the level of risk the Terminal is exposed to being an 

important infrastructure facility, the Terminal Administration since the first days of the war and up to 

now are doing their utmost to provide for uninterrupted cycle of cargo handling and delivery to the 

customers and to make a range of cargo inspection operations for Ukrainian Armed Forces at company’s 

own expense. 

As a consequence of termination of income-generating business (vessel handling), the Terminal 

is facing financial hardship, still it continues to provide maximum possible support to its customers and 

Ukrainian Armed Forces. Thus, in view of legal status of martial law which became effective on 

24.02.2022, until now the Terminal has not been charging for storage of all containers in the company 

yard. But in light of the current difficult situation the Terminal is forced to resume charging for 

storage of export, import and empty containers starting from May 16, 2022. Charging for container 

storage will be done according to existing tariffs stipulated in Addendum 1 to your current contract. 

Storage days will be calculated starting with the day of arrival of a container to the Terminal excluding 

the period from 24.02.2022 through 15.05.2022 (81 days of free storage). For example, an import 

container arrived at the Terminal on February 20, 2022 and was released on May 20, 2022 – so, the 

number of paid storage days will be 8 days (3 days in February and 5 days in May). 

Kindly ask you to take the above information into consideration and use it in your workflow 

management. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Director  

of LLC “Brooklyn-Kyiv Port”                                                                      Yann Evelyn Michel Oudin 


